
 

   
 

EXCERPT 
 

CITY OF CORAL GABLES 
ARTS ADVISORY PANEL MEETING 

Wednesday, January 11, 2023 9:00 a.m. 

Historical Resources & Cultural Arts Department 
Hybrid Meeting & Virtual via Zoom 

 
MEMBERS F M A M J J+ A S N D J 
 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 23 
            
Nelson de León P   P P P P  E P E P P P 
Eugenia Incer        P P E P P P P P E E P 
Adler Guerrier P P E P P P P P P P P 
Maggie Hernandez - V. Chair P P P P P P E P P P P 
Dr. Jacek Kolasiński - Chair P P P P E E P P P P P 
Emily MacDonald-Korth   P P P E E E E P P E E 
Manny Mato    P P P E E E P P P P P 
Marijean Miyar P P P P P P P P P P P 
Juan Roselione-Valadez P P E P P P P E E P P 

 
LEGEND: A = Absent; P = Present; V = Virtual; E = Excused; * = New Member; ^= Resigned Member;  
- = No Meeting      + = Special Meeting 
 
STAFF: 
Catherine Cathers, Arts and Culture Specialist 
 
MEETING RECORD / MINUTES PREPARATION: Catherine Cathers, Arts & Culture Specialist, 
Historical Resources & Cultural Arts Department 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The Arts Advisory Panel meeting was called to order by Vice Chair Hernandez at 9:06 and 
transferred to Chair Kolasiński upon his arrival at 9:15 a.m.  

*** 
NEW BUSINESS: 

*** 
d. CULTURAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD – RFP FOR SIGNIFICANT ARTWORK 
Following up on the Mayor’s interest to pursue a Frank Stella artwork, Panel members were 
informed that the Cultural Development Board received the Panel’s comments supporting an 
option to offer the opportunity to more than one artist. The Panel was then advised of the Cultural 
Development Board’s request for a formal recommending motion from the Arts Advisory Panel.  
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Ms. Hernandez recalled suggesting two additional artists. Mr. Roselione-Valadez expressed 
appreciation for the Mayor’s initiative regarding proposed artists. Ms. Cathers relayed Mr. Stella’s 
gallery initially proposing a sculpture in the $750,000.00 range. With no further discussion, the 
following motion was made: 
 

Mr. Roselione-Valadez made a motion recommending that the City request 
proposals for a major artwork from artists Frank Stella, Wangechi Mutu, and  
Hernan Bas, further recommending a budget of $750,000. Ms. Hernandez 
seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 

 
*** 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Catherine J. Cathers  
Arts & Culture Specialist  


